
 
Staff Report 

 

 

TO:  City Council 

FROM: Thaxton Van Belle, General Manager of Utilities 

DATE August 16, 2022 

SUBJECT:  Receive and File Change Order 24 for the Wastewater Treatment 

Plant Upgrade/Expansion 
  

Background and Analysis:  

The City of Beaumont has constructed an upgrade/expansion project at the existing 

wastewater treatment plant (WWTP).  As part of the membrane bioreactor (MBR) 

treatment system replacement, a deduction of ($-329,839.12) will be applied to the 

contract and W.M. Lyles will release such amount to the City. 

Fiscal Impact: 

The W.M. Lyles contract for the WWTP Plant Upgrade/Expansion project shall be 

reduced by the sum of -$329,839.12. 

 

Recommended Action: 

Receive and file Change Order 24 in the amount of (-$329,839.12). 

Attachments: 

A. Change Order 24 


